THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, August 15, 2007

Place:


Rob and Edie Thompson, 82 Arrowwood Lane.
Present:
Dennis Donahue
Rob Thompson


Jeff Olmstead 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner

Assoc. Members:  
Laurrie Sostman

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by President, Dennis Donahue.  Minutes from June 27, 2007 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.  The Board went into executive session to review and discuss agenda items.  
Treasurer’s Report
Quarterly invoices were mailed on June 30 and fees were due form homeowners during July.
As of August 12th, 58 homeowners have paid in full and their accounts are current.  There are currently six homeowners who have outstanding balances due for more than one previous quarter.  The total due from these six accounts, including acceleration and penalties is $5,370.  Payments totaling $1,215 have been received from three of the six homeowners since the June 18 Executive Board meeting.

An exhibit showing the detailed status of these account was distributed at the August 15th Executive Board meeting.  
Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on June 18, 07 total $5,303.68.  An exhibit showing all individual payments has been distributed at August 15th Executive Board meeting.  
Status of Association Finances

The current balance in the three association accounts is as follows:  
Checking account


$20,875.65
Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,028.90
Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    2,518.44




Total
:



$29,422.99
All association accounts are paid and current.  The monthly payment to Dynamic Landscaping for $1,687.50 was never received by the vendor in July.  Stop payment has been made, another check has been resent.
The Association’s account, Brian Spooner has prepared unaudited midyear financial statements for the association’s finances.  Copies of the statement were distributed at the August 15th Executive Board meeting.  

Outstanding Financial Issues
The disputed Town of Bloomfield real estate property tax bill for $2,444.96 which includes interest , lien fees and associated Fire District tax of $140.00 have been dismissed with no further payment due from the Association.
Resale Certificates & Closings:
Resale certificates:  None have been issued since last months Treasurer’s Report.
Closings:  Three closings have occurred in the community at the following properties:



81 Arrowwood Lane (new owner Ashenfelter) – June 22.



27 Spice Bush Lane (new owner Manning) – June 25.



58 Arrowood Lane (new owner Rosenthal) – July 31.

Bookkeeping Services
Brian Spooner of Bloomfield continues to build up the association account in QuickBooks and is assuming additional responsibility for tracking the association’s financial transactions and records.

The annual cost of bookkeeping services is $1,200 in which a payment of $300 has been made.

Welcoming Committee Report
The Welcoming committee (Thriaya & Susan) will visit with the association’s most recent homeowners to welcoming them to the community and provide a copy of the Homeowner’s Handbook.
Convenant Committee and Vendor Relations Matters
Two letters went out to two homeowners acknowledging their homeowners modifications:

1) Baker, 22 Spring Hill – Deck repair and Landscaping

      2)   Mannings, 27 Spice Bush 
Landscaping Matters

The Executive Board unanimously approved the renewal of our two year contract submitted by Jane Sousa of Dynamic Landscaping.  

Infrastructure Maintenance

The Executive Board unanimously approved the items below as projects to be completed starting this year.  The allocation of funds from will be further discussed during the September 26th board meeting.

· Seal cracks on Spring Hill

· Pond Area Clean-up

· Tree Mulch, Fertilization and Soil Management

· Pest control trees and soil management
Next Meetings
The scheduled Executive Board Meetings for the remainder of the year are scheduled for:



September 26th
October 17th

November 8th*
*Annual Homeowners Meeting

The next Executive Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 26th the home of Jeff and Gwen Olmstead, 15 Timothy Lane.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:36 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, Secretary
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